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August 22, 2023


The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary Room 409, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:	City Council Bill 23-0180R– Informational Hearing-Summer 2023 Baltimore City Pools Closures  

Dear President and City Council Members:

	You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 23-0180R.  City Council Bill 23-0180R is for the purpose of inviting representatives from the department of recreation and parks, department of General Services, the mayor 's office of infrastructure development, the office of the city administrator, and any other relevant parties to: (1) report white Cherry Hill splash park, lake Clifton pool, and the Patterson park pool have not been opened for the 2023 season; (2) discuss the impact of these closures on city residents and the ability of the city to secure funding for future infrastructure improvements; and (3) discuss solutions to prevent future closures.

	In general, Art. III, § 9 of the City Charter and Art. 1, §’s 1-4, gives the City Council authority to call before it, department heads and other City officials, to inquire about the status of the City pools and how pool closures effect the surrounding neighborhoods. The bill also asks for dialogue regarding why the pools are in their current state of disrepair and what strategies are in place to prevent   future closures. As such, City Council Bill 23-0180R is an appropriate resolution to discuss with experienced officials the nature of the problems with the City pools and how to restructure the City’s approach to repairs and maintenance to keep pools open.

	The Law Department approves this bill for form and legal sufficiency as it is a valid method of inviting the appropriate City officials to discuss matters related to maximizing the availability of City pools to the citizens.  
 
					


                                                          Sincerely yours,

                                                          Elena DiPietro
                                           Chief Solicitor  
                                                           


                                                            


cc:	EbonyThompson, Acting City Solicitor
	Stephen Salsbury, Deputy City Solicitor
	Matthew Bradford, Chief of Staff
	Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	Sophia Gebrehiwot, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	Tiffany A. Maclin, Deputy Director, Legislative
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